PTO Meeting Minutes Monday, May 4, 2015-6:30 PM FLE Cafeteria

President, Abby Doherty, called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. Board members present were: Heather Eckstein, Lori Holt, Amanda Hill and Erin Sullivan.

5 members were also present.

Minutes from the April 2015 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer's report was read and approved.

Old and New Business: Box Tops/Campbell's Labels/Toner Cartridges are still being collected.

Mr. Allai announced that he thought the Walk/Jog-A-Thon went well.

Heather announced that yearbooks are available to order until May 15th for \$15 each.

School supplies are available to order by order form or online until May 8th.

Abby announced that the School Carnival is scheduled for October 10th.

Requests: Mrs. Lemert requested a Math 4 Today book for the 3rd grade at a cost of \$9.18. Unanimously approved.

Mrs. Capehart requested a Language Arts 4 Today book for the 2nd grade at a cost of \$9.18. Unanimously approved.

Mrs. Capehart requested a Science 4 Today book for the 2nd grade at a cost of \$9.18. Unanimously approved.

Mrs. Capehart requested 4 DVD's for the 2nd grade that teach multiplication, earth science, life science, math word problems and audio/book grammar at a cost of approximately \$92.95. Unanimously approved.

Teacher Appreciation week is May 4th-8th

Bamboo Bite Night is May 5th

Board of Education meeting is May 11th at 6:00 PM

Box Tops party is May 14th

Field Day is May 15th at 12:30 PM

Activity Days will be May 18th-19th

5th grade promotion is May 20th at 8:30 AM

Kindergarten graduation is May 20th at 1:15 PM

End of the Year assembly is May 21st at 8:15 AM

Last Day of School is May 21st and release will be at 11:30 AM

Anyone wanting to purchase Raider Gear can contact Christina Brummett through www.frontenacpto.com.

Election of officers was held: Co-President-Abby Doherty and April Sloan; Vice President-Amanda Hill; Treasurer-Heather Eckstein; Secretary-Lori Holt

Special Committee coordinators were selected: website and soup and chili lunch-Erin Sullivan; book fair-Jennifer Coleman; school supplies-Ashleigh Hamblin; yearbook-Heather Eckstein; teacher appreciation week-Heather Eckstein and Erin Sullivan; movie passes-Amanda Hill; walk/jog-a-thon-Abby Doherty and April Sloan; school carnival-Abby Doherty; kitchen-Jill Allen and Heather Eckstein; silent auction-Heather Eckstein; tickets-Kim Smith; raffle-Abby Doherty; prizes-Abby Doherty; games-Abby Doherty; Raider gear-Christina Brummett; newsletter-Lori Holt; bulletin board-April Sloan; room parents-Amanda Hill and Erin Sullivan (assistant); school directory-Amanda Hill and Sunny Zafuta (assistant); Box Tops/Ron's receipts/toner cartridges-Jennifer Coleman and Darci Spear; and school skate-Lori Holt

PTO requested use of the Special Education room during Meet The Teacher from Mr. Allai. Request approved.

Meet the Teacher is August 12th

First day of school is August 13th

Next PTO meeting will be September 8th at 6:30 PM in the school cafeteria

Next PTO Officer's meeting will be July 15th at 6:30 PM at Heather's house

Communication Reminders: monthly newsletter, website <u>www.frontenacpto.com</u> and facebook Frontenac PTO (group)

Floor was opened for questions and or requests-Heather asked Mr. Allai about Spelling City and Reflex Math renewals. He will speak with Mrs. Osborn and get back to Heather.

Heather questioned why the elementary robots that the PTO purchased are not being used. Mr. Allai will speak with Mr. Gudde and report back to the PTO.

Abby Doherty adjourned the meeting at 7:34 PM